FRIENDS OF THE TURNBULL LIBRARY

ANNUAL REPORT 1970/71

Membership. The Society's increasing membership continues to be a matter for satisfaction to the Committee, the total as at 31 March 1971 being 478 (including 16 life members), an increase of 149 during the year. Fifty-four exchanges are also currently maintained with advantage

to the resources of the Library.

Jubilee. The main events during the year were the functions commemorating the Library's 50th Jubilee, which were reported in the August 1970 issue of the Record. As President I am glad, formally, to place on record my appreciation of the addresses given by Professor J. C. Beaglehole and Dr E. H. McCormick. Dr McCormick's address Alexander Turnbull – Some Biographical Reflections was given under the auspices of this Society.

Officers. The officers of the Society, elected at the Annual General Meeting, are: President, Professor D. F. McKenzie; Immediate Past President, Canon N. Williams; Secretary, Miss M. Walton; Treasurer, Miss D. Sherratt; Committee, Mrs I. Winchester, Messrs J. Berry, D. Glover, L. C. Staffan, C. R. H. Taylor, J. E. Traue and I. McL.

Wards.

At the conclusion of the Annual General Meeting held on 29 September 1970 Mr A. G. Bagnall gave an admirably judged talk about

the history of the North Island Main Trunk Railway.

I would like to thank Miss M. Walton, Secretary, and Miss D. Sherratt, Treasurer, for their splendid help throughout the year. Sale of Publications. Returns from the sale of publications, associated with the Library and its interests, have continued to support members' subscriptions as a major source of the Society's income. The Committee was very pleased to be able to accept the offer of the New Zealand Administration of Expo '70 to make available to members a limited edition of Miss S. Skerman's prints of the 'Bush Walk'. The rapid sale of the set of 90 - your Committee donated to the Library a set of the ten separate subjects - was proof of the appreciation of this most interesting and unusual offer. Sales of greeting cards continue slowly and the Committee has decided to issue another three this year, one reproduction being a separate issue of a scene from one of the Endowment Trust's forthcoming 1971 series. The Record continues to flourish under the excellent editorial direction of Mr Bagnall. Three issues were published, financial assistance with the Jubilee number being given by the Endowment Trust. The Society also published the catalogue of the Jubilee Exhibition which was distributed gratis to members.